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MOBIUS Board of Directors Meeting 
Wednesday, June 3, 2020
Online


[bookmark: _GoBack] Members Present:
	 Eileen Condon, President 
At-Large Member 
	Webster University

	Ed Walton, Vice-President/President-Elect and At-large member 
	Southwest Baptist University

	Laurie Hathman, Past President
	Rockhurst University

	Renee Gorrell, Secretary and Special Libraries Representative
	Goldfarb School of Nursing

	Ellen Dickman, Treasurer and At-Large Member
	Logan University

	Sally Gibson, At-Large Member    
	Missouri Western State University 

	Nathan James, Public Library Representative 
	Central Arkansas Library System

	Waheedah Bilal, At-Large Member
	Lincoln University

	Ed Walton, At-Large Member
	Southwest Baptist University

	Lea Briggs, Academic Library Representative
	Northwest Missouri State University 

	Susan Swogger, At-Large Member
	A.T. Still University

	Courtney Trautweiler, At-Large Member
	Cottey College

	Sarah Smith, At-Large Member
	St. Louis Community College

	Donna Bacon, Executive Director
	MOBIUS

	Robin Westphal, State Librarian
	Missouri State Library




I. Call to order- Eileen Condon, President, called the meeting to order at 8:36 am. Board members did self-introductions.
II. Adoption of the Agenda: Nathan James moved and Ed Walton seconded adoption of the agenda; motion passed. 
III. Ice breaker activity: Eileen asked Board members to name their favorite mobile app(s) Those mentioned included: 
· Merlin Bird App, for bird watching
· Guardian, a UK newspaper and Wayfair
· Pokemon Go and Economist, plus other news apps, and GoGrocery
· Keep, for groceries and weather app
· Weather app and Glimpse, real time map
· Credit Karma for credit reports and taxes
· Oak, for meditation, Wordscapes, OverDrive, and Scannable
· OverDrive, PrayAsYouGo, and Starbucks
· Scrabble and Zoom
· Weather and NextDoor
· WordoftheDay and Spotify

IV. Approval of the April 3, 2020 Board meeting minutes:  Lea moved and Courtney seconded that the minutes be approved. Motion passed. 
V.  Eileen presented the slate of Board officers for 2020-21:
· Ed Walton, Vice-President/President-elect
· Ellen Dickman, Treasurer
· Renee Gorrell, Secretary
Susan moved and Lea seconded to approve the slate of officers.  Motion passed. 
VI. Conflict of Interest Forms: the Board was reminded to send those signed forms to Maegan. 
VII. Treasurer’s Report, Ellen Dickman: Ellen reported that investments had suffered losses during March, but have gained some back in April.  The Finance Committee needs to meet to discuss next year’s budget. Ellen directed Board members’ attention to the financial documents sent via email.  Donna reminded the Board that we still have funds that would normally have been spent on travel (but staff isn’t traveling now).  There was discussion and further explanation of the Payroll Protection Loan, which MOBIUS applied for and was granted.  The Finance Committee approved funds for moving expenses, for the MOBIUS Office moving in late July. 
VIII. Old Business: 
i. Innovative offer: Eileen explained the details of the past Innovative offer for the new Board members.  Innovative has negotiated a discount by year to our current contract, which goes through 2024. 
ii. Listening Posts: Eileen asked for suggestion of places to visit.  Jon Jones, Baptist Bible College, has indicated they want a visit, but not a virtual one.  Nathan asked if the Board reaches out to all members, to see if they want a Listening visit.  There was discussion of more Public libraries joining MOBIUS, and the Board’s desire to help them with their needs. 
iii. Assessment: A Task Force has looked at the current assessment model/formula, with the goal of making it more equitable to all members. The work of this Task Force was paused with ProQuest’s acquisition of Innovative. Donna directed Board members’ attention to the spreadsheet she sent.  The discount from Innovative has helped quite a bit, but some libraries are still dissatisfied. Courtney asked what percentage of libraries are unhappy with their assessment fee; Donna replied that is hard to answer, because not all members speak up. There was discussion of budget problems and shortfall across the industry (academic institutions). Donna remarked that she is hesitant to revise the assessment model at this time.  Nathan asked about assessment amount; Donna explained assessment is figured by size of the institution.  There was discussion of giving libraries a one-time “refund” or rebate, but there was concern expressed that not all libraries would get to keep that money, for the library budget.  Further discussions centered on keeping the assessment flat for the coming year; Donna told the Board that members have been asking about assessment fees, and that members want to hear from the Board.  There was talk of waiting for the next contract before making big changes to the Assessment model, and the suggestion of a cost-per-institution; if the institution leaves MOBIUS, so does that cost.   Eileen remarked that we now need to decide whether to go forward with a flat assessment fee for next year.  Courtney moved and Nathan seconded that the assessment fee for 2020-21 will remain flat, at the same rate as 2019-20.  Motion passed.   Eileen will wait for Donna to look at the finances further before informing the members. 

IX. State Librarian’s Report (out of order, had been Agenda item XI.), Robin Westphal:  
Robin reported that most staff at the State Library have been working from home since mid-March, with a couple of exceptions.  In addition to their “usual” work, they have created grants for libraries dealing with COVID-19, and getting CARES Act funds to libraries.  With regard to reference services, they are offering remote services, chat services, and have prepared a LibGuide, which has been used nationally. Robin said that Wolfner Library had to close for a while, but is now back open; those user really missed the communication they got from the Library and the services. Robin stated she feels that libraries are providing even more services to users now, which is good.   

X. New Business
i.  Set Board meeting and Membership meeting dates. 
Board meeting dates will be:  August 14, 2020; October 1, 2020; December 4, 2020; February 5, 2021, April 9, 2021; June 16, 2021 (tentative).  
Membership meeting dates will be:  October 23, 2020; March 12, 2021; June 14, 2021 (tentative).
ii. Committee assignments:  The Board reviewed the current/returning committee members, then reviewed the list of member volunteers; Board members were assigned to committees, as well. For Year 2020-21:
a) Circulation and Courier:  Cynthia Cottner, UM Columbia, Chair.  Andrew Stout, Covenant Theological Seminary. Sarah Brown, SLCL, Vice-Chair. Phyllis Holzenberg, Drury.  Samantha Setzer, Moberly Area Community College.  Crystal Rhodes, Crowder College. Sally Gibson, Board member. 
b) User Experience and Metadata: Jennifer Parsons, Central Methodist University, Chair. Anne Barker, UM Columbia.  Nav Khanal, UM Columbia.  Rebecca Klemme Eliceiri, St. Charles Community College.  Peter Klein, Tulsa City-County, Vice-Chair. Waheedah Bilal, Board member.  
c) E-Resources: Rhonda Whithaus, UM Columbia, Chair.  Lisa Farrell, East Central College.  Sarah Mabee, Ozark Technical Community College.  Brandy Brady, Northwest Missouri State University.  Bryan Carson, Missouri Valley College, Vice-Chair.  Megan Phifer-Davis, Lindenwood.  Susan Swogger, Board member. 
d) ILS Software & Services: Amanda Sprochi, UM Columbia, Chair. Dylan Martin, Lincoln University. Kirsten Abotsi, St. Louis Community College, Vice-Chair. Tom Leimkuehler, Missouri State Library.  Kayla Reed, MSSU.  Ellen Dickman, Board member.
e) Public Libraries Task Force:  Nathan James, Board member. He will work to put together additional members. 
f) Finance Committee:  this committee has been comprised of Ellen, Lea, and Ed.  Courtney will be taking Ed’s place, in light of his duties as Board President-elect. 
g) Digitization committee:  Sarah Smith, Board member. 
iii.  Committee Policy:  Donna stated that information about vice-chairs needs to be added.  ILS Marketplace changed their name.  Digitization and Public Libraries need to be added.  A wording change:  “minimum of four members” is needed.  Laurie pointed out that we have tried to build in stability by naming vice-chairs.  Eileen will make suggested changes to the MOBIUS Policy on Standing Committees and Working or Interest Groups, then send to Board via email. 
iv. Review of June 1 2020 Membership meeting & Innovative presentation.  The Board expressed that it is encouraged by Innovative’s comments of collaborations.  
v. Budget presentation for Fall Membership meeting: the Board feels that members should hear more about what it takes to run MOBIUS.  Donna and Ellen will work on a presentation. 
vi. Donna explained the SOC 2 Security Audit to new board members. In that, it stipulates that the board designate one board meeting per year that we discuss the Strategic Plan.  Nathan moved and Lea seconded that we delay the Strategic Plan discussion to the August Board meeting.  Motion passed.  Ed will lead the new Strategic Plan committee, with Board volunteers Laurie Hathman, Ellen Dickman, and Susan Swogger.  Ed suggested we send an email to library directors and ask for additional volunteers. 
vii. RFP Process:  Our current ILS contract ends 2024.  Donna wants to ask members what their needs are, as this process would take quite a while.  Switching systems would take at least two years.  The RFP would need to go out in 2022; we will discuss this timeline more at the August meeting. 
XI. Executive Director’s report:  Donna reminded the Board that Palmer College has left MOBIUS.  A library director wants to pay assessment fees in quarterly payments; Eileen suggested that Donna talk with Dale (MOBIUS attorney) regarding proof of financial problems.  There is a concern of cash flow problems if too many member request this. Debbie Luchenbill, Evergreen Coordinator, will now be in charge of OpenSource projects/resources; in addition, she will be supervising Blake and Ted in the MOBIUS office. 
XII. Other Business- none
XIII. Ellen moved and Lea seconded that we adjourn.  Motion passed.  Meeting adjourned at 12:20 pm. 


Renee Gorrell, MOBIUS Board Secretary
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